
 

 

 

The council met on Monday, April 29, 2024, and called to order 

at 7:03 p.m.   

 

PRESENT:   Council Chairman, Nathan Calouro 

Vice-Chairwoman, Mary Parella, 

Councilman, Antonio “Tony” Teixeira  

Councilman, Timothy Sweeney 

Councilman, Aaron Ley 

 

ALSO PRESENT:  Town Administrator, Steven Contente 

       Town Treasurer, Sara Hassell 

 

 

1. Adoption of Town Budget 2024-2025- Schedules “A,” “B” 

(included in Schedule “A”), and Schedule “C”  

 

Sweeney/Teixeira– Voted 

unanimously to adopt the 2024-2025 

Town Budget as follows: 

 

Schedule A - ($62,656,756) 

Schedule B - ($1,399,000)[incl. in Sched. A]  

Schedule C - ($7,093,845) 

Totaling -    $69,750,601  

Prior to the vote being taken, Chairman Calouro thanked the 

department heads and Administration for their hard work on the 

2024-2025 budget.  

 

PUBLIC SERVICE INTERVIEWS AND APPOINTMENTS 

 

2.  Recreation Board, 2nd Alternate (one 3-year term set to 

expire February 2027) 

 

a. Joseph P. Bruno, 44 Sandra Court – 

interest/appointment 

Mr. Bruno was not present for his interview for the Recreation 

Board. Council Clerk will reach out to see if applicant is still 

interested in position. 

 

 

b. Michael Tomaselli, 4 Dixon Avenue- 

interest/appointement 

The Council heard from Mr. Tomaselli who expressed his interest 

in becoming a member of the Recreation Board. Discussions ensued 

between members of the Council and Mr. Tomaselli pertaining to 



 

 

Mr. Tomaselli’s qualifications and experiences.  Mr. Tomaselli 

also stated why he would consider himself to be a good fit for 

the position. 

 

 

 c. Kevin Centazzo, 54 Franca Drive- 

interest/appointment 

The Council heard from Mr. Centazzo who expressed his interest 

in becoming a member of the Recreation Board. Discussions ensued 

between members of the Council and Mr. Centazzo pertaining to 

Mr. Centazzo’s qualifications and experiences.  Mr. Centazzo 

also stated why he would consider himself to be a good fit for 

the position. 

 

 

There being no further business, upon a motion by Councilman 

Sweeney, seconded by Councilman Teixeira and voted unanimously, 

the Chairman declared this meeting to be adjourned at 7:42 pm.  

 

 

____________________________ 

Melissa Cordeiro, Town Clerk 

Council Clerk  

 

 


